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1. Overall Description:

At SA3#25 it was highlighted that the situation regarding the IETF review of the sip-sec-agree draft has been changed. The latest information can be found in SA3-020516 that shows that IETF is still reviewing the draft. This shows that the situation has changed from what was reported in SA3-020386 where it was understood that perhaps one more editorial round was needed.

Taking this changes into account as well as the upcoming SA plenary meeting in December, SA3 agreed that the work on sip-sec-agree would not continue in IETF should the draft not be approved by IESG in October. 

Meanwhile SA3 will identify alternate solutions that if IESG cannot approve the sip-sec-agree draft need to be agreed upon at SA3#26.

There are several alternatives mentioned in SA3-020516:

1) Include the sip-sec-agree draft to the annex of 33.203. This alternative has a drawback of breaking IETF rules for SIP extensions. It also breaks interoperability because the same error code, option tag and header field name may be used by IETF for other purposes.

2) Carry the Security Association parameters in some existing extensible headers, reuse existing error codes, and do not use option tags. This alternative is better in terms of interoperability.

3) Some other variant of 1) and/or 2).
4) Redesign the IMS security solution. In practice, this is not possible in R5 timeframe.
Should sip-sec-agree draft not be approved by IETF in October SA3 understands that in order to have an alternate solution available to SA-plenary SA#18, close co-operation with CN1 is required.

2. Actions:

To CN1 group.

ACTION: 
CN1 is asked to review the proposed alternatives described above and identify which (if any) of the alternatives is preferred by CN1 should the sip-sec-agree draft not be approved in October.
3. Date of Next SA3 Meetings:

SA3 Meeting #26 
19-22 November 2002
Oxford, UK

SA3 Meeting #27
25-28 February 2003
Sophia Antipolis

